Dear Representative:

Something very troubling has recently been discovered about CWD.  

Scientists already knew that a deer or elk, which was infected with CWD, could infect others through contact with its saliva, feces, urine, and possibly other secretions.

Recently, however, scientists have determined that a doe can also infect its fetus – later its fawn – through direct contact.  A newborn fawn may harbor the infectious CWD prion from the moment it draws its first breath.  That little deer will never draw one disease-free breath.  

Here is what the CWD Alliance writes about the disease’s progression:

CWD affected animals continue to eat but amounts of feed consumed are reduced, leading to gradual loss of body condition. Excessive drinking and urination are common in the terminal stages. 

Behavioral changes also occur in the majority of cases, including decreased interactions with other animals, listlessness, lowering of the head, blank facial expression and repetitive walking in set patterns. Excessive salivation, drooling and grinding of the teeth also are observed.

The deer most likely to be infected with CWD is the whitetail buck.  A whitetail buck most often begins its rutting – or mating – actvities when it is a yearling (18 months of age).  By the time it will be growing its largest set of antlers, that same deer may be dying a painful – and inevitable -- death.  One deer that so many people might have been thrilled to see, that one hunter might have felt privileged to shoot, and perhaps have mounted, and that his or her family – or people who participated in Share the Harvest – might have been fortunate enough to eat.  

Think of all the deer – and the people – in the above scenario who were negatively affected by CWD.  The deer because they can no longer live disease-free; the people because a wildlife species, which rightfully belongs to THEM due to the Public Trust Doctrine which bestows ownership of ALL wildlife to the people of this state, will go into decline.  All because of captive deer farmers and shooting ranch operators, who number fewer than 250 individuals within the state of Missouri.

Please do not vote to override Governor Nixon’s veto.

Very truly yours,

Concerned Citizen 

